
 

 
  

Week 8, Term 3 2019 

 
200 Leatherback Boulevard 

Alkimos WA 6038 

Phone:  08 9561 7200 
Website:  alkimosps.wa.edu.au 

Term Dates 
 

2019 
 
 

Term 3 
Mon 22nd Jul – Fri 27th Sep  

 
Term 4 

Mon 14th Oct – Fri 19th Dec 
 
 

School Development Days 
 

Thursday 24th October 
Friday 25th October 

Friday 14th Decembe0r 

A message from our Principal  
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
It’s been a busy fortnight here at Alkimos Beach Ps, with students participating in 
a number of events. Last Friday, students in Years K-6 all participated in our 
annual Athletics carnival. This year we had a new champion team, well done to 
Endeavour who came first place by 2 points! Second was Cervantes, third Zedora, 
and lastly Batavia. No matter where each faction came in the place holdings, I was 
extremely proud of every child. The effort, sportsmanship and encouragement 
students showed on the day was fantastic. I would like to thank all parents who 
took the time to come down to the carnival and watch their child compete in events 
throughout the day. Well done to Mr Mews and the P&C for their efforts to create 
a fantastic day. Our interschool team will be participating in events on Wednesday 
and Friday next week at Quinns Beach PS, I know they will ensure they try their 
best and uphold the values of Alkimos Beach PS. 
 
This fortnight, it has been pleasing to see so many students in the office showing 
Mr De Wit and myself fantastic work. The standard of work being produced at 
Alkimos Beach is always improving which is pleasing. I look forward to seeing 
what work students will be producing this coming fortnight.  
 
Thank you to everyone who participated in our Footy Finals dress up day on 
Tuesday and Friday! It was great to see so many students dressed up in blue and 
yellow! Go the mighty Eagles!!  All funds which were collected, amounted to 
$388.95, which will be going towards Year 6 graduation activities.   
 
A reminder to Kindy parents, we are currently working through the process of 
Pre-Primary enrolments.  Please ensure you have visited the office to complete 
and provide all the required paperwork.   
 
With the warm weather beginning, please ensure students bring a drink bottle 
along with their crunch and sip, just a reminder as well with all the development 
within our catchment area and the weather warming up, this means snakes are 
on the move. Please ensure your child stays on pathways. 
 
Have a great fortnight everyone! 
 

Richard Allbury 

Acting Principal 

 

 



SCHOOL VALUES 
Doing your best 
 
Meaning: Do something as well as you possibly can    
Synonyms: try as hard as you can, make every effort, doing all one can, giving one’s all 
 
You are practising DOING YOUR BEST when you:  
 

 Work hard without complaint. 

 Finish the job right 

 Want to succeed 

 Sometimes fail because when you try difficult things you can’t always guarantee success.  
 

DO YOUR BEST 
 
 

Pre-Primary 2020 Enrolment information 
 
We are about to commence the enrolment process of current Kindergarten students for Pre-Primary 2020. We will be 
processing these applications in stages so please read carefully to see the specific dates allocated for your child's 
enrolment. The office will accept applications from 8.30am - 3.00pm - Monday to Friday. All forms need to be completed 
in the office so please allow yourself at least 15 minutes to complete the process. 
At the time of application you will be required to provide the following documentation. Please ensure that you have 
immediate access to these when you visit the office.  

  Current proof of address (gas/electric usage bill) 
  MyGov Immunisation History Statement  - 

(https://www.humanservices.gov.au/individuals/services/medicare/australian-immunisation-register/how-get-
immunisation-history-statement) 

  Visa documentation (Where applicable) 

You will be required to complete an application form, student update form and re-sign the original Kindergarten 
enrolment form once the application has been approved. Please note that if you have moved out of the local intake area 
you are not guaranteed a Pre Primary place in 2020. 
Once your application is approved we will write to you to confirm acceptance. 
 PRE PRIMARY ENROLMENT DATES 

Kindy A & D - Mrs Milentis - Tuesday 9th September - Friday 13th September 
Kindy B & E - Mrs Erasmus - Monday 16th September - Friday 20th September 
Kindy C        - Miss Howard - Monday 23rd September - Friday 27th September 
The office will accept applications from 8.30am - 3.00pm - Monday to Friday. 
To assist with planning please email AlkimosBeach.PS@education.wa.edu.au if your child will not be returning for Pre 
Primary in 2020. 
 

 
LOST PROPERTY 

The lost property bin is over flowing again! If you think you may have left anything behind, please check the bin to see if 
you can be reunited with your possessions.  
Any unclaimed items will be donated to charity at the end of term.  

 
 
 
 
 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.humanservices.gov.au%2Findividuals%2Fservices%2Fmedicare%2Faustralian-immunisation-register%2Fhow-get-immunisation-history-statement&data=02%7C01%7Csuzanne.clark%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cc4451110865649a774e508d731d26e6b%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637032652178656279&sdata=RuTxpD1rj%2BiGHlFRZeuqAzFOJTAUpL2PH05ahpgF0i4%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.humanservices.gov.au%2Findividuals%2Fservices%2Fmedicare%2Faustralian-immunisation-register%2Fhow-get-immunisation-history-statement&data=02%7C01%7Csuzanne.clark%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cc4451110865649a774e508d731d26e6b%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637032652178656279&sdata=RuTxpD1rj%2BiGHlFRZeuqAzFOJTAUpL2PH05ahpgF0i4%3D&reserved=0
mailto:AlkimosBeach.PS@education.wa.edu.au


UP IN LIGHTS 
 
 
Eco Warriors 

The Up In Lights team recently caught up with Bella and Maddy, our Year 6 Eco 
Warriors from Montebello Islands 2, for an update on our school sustainability 
program. 
The girls have had a number of projects on the go, including composting, the worm 
farm, planting and recycling. The Eco Warriors have been collecting food scraps 
from the Montebello Islands and Pre-Primary blocks, with waste being used to 
feed our worms and to help build our compost. This has also helped reduce the 
amount of trash going into our school’s general waste bins! 
Bella and Maddy have also 
been hard at work collecting the 

paper recycling bins from classes each week and repurposing 
reusable scrap paper to create notebooks. Clever thinking girls! In 
addition to this, it is that time of the year where a lot of plants are really 
starting to grow, so the team has been on the job planting, watering and 
maintaining our vegetables, hopefully to produce a bumper crop! 
With so much going on, we can’t wait to see how the next Eco Warriors 
update goes! 
- Kaelah  and Amy  

 
 
 

 
Ningaloo Reef 1 

Ningaloo Reef 1 has been very busy reading the story ‘Stella Luna’, looking at identifying new 
vocabulary and creating story maps. They have also been practising their handwriting and 
drafting their recount stories. The Pre-Primary/Year Ones have been developing higher 
vocabulary to use in their writing, but also in their everyday speech. This surely will make their 
ideas even more engaging! 
The Pre-Primary/Year Ones have taken a liking to Maths and Science. They have also been 
learning about their family tree, and in Geography they have been learning about the natural 
environment.  
Mrs Watt expects her students to use whole body listening, good presentation, to never give up 
and to always have a go. The students love Mrs Watt and say that she makes work fun and that 

they feel safe in her class all of the time. 
 

Ningaloo Reef 2 
We also managed to squeeze in a visit to the Year 1s of Ningaloo Reef 2 and Mrs 
Chalmers! 
The students have been very hard at work this term covering a lot of different concepts 
across Maths and English. The students have been 
enjoying developing their skills at reading and have been 
practising their handwriting. In Maths, students have 
been working with Place Value and also looking at ‘fact 
families’ which use a concept known as part-part-whole. 
It sounds like there has been a lot of fun and engaging 
work going on in Ningaloo Reef 2! 



The students said that they have been enjoying learning in Mrs Chalmers’ class and can’t wait to learn even more. The 
values that are being instilled in the class are respect, perseverance, persistence and having a positive attitude. The 
students even threw around the comment of ‘Greatest Teacher Ever!” which goes to show that Mrs Chalmers really knows 
how to connect with her students!  
Anna, Joshua and Tracy  
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

  

 

 

 
CONNECT is one of our main forms of communication with parents. The office and classroom teachers will use CONNECT 
to relay important information regarding events and activities that are happening within the school. If you are unable to 
log in to CONNECT or are having issues with your password please contact the office and we will be happy to help.  
 
We encourage you to log into CONNECT at any time to view notices for your students  

 
SCHOOL CONTRIBUTIONS  

 
A big thank you to those families who have already paid their School Voluntary Contributions. 
 
During week 10 we will be holding a prize draw and all families who have paid their 
contributions will be entered into the draw. Four lucky winners will win Ziggies Vouchers. 
 
Payment can be made directly into the school’s bank account (this is our preferred method 
of payment).   
Details as follows: 
 
Account Name:   Alkimos Beach Primary School 
BSB:   306-182 
Account Number: 0085426 
 
Please use your child’s name as a reference.  If using this method of payment, please ensure that you pay monies 
into the school account (as above) as we have had a few parents paying money into the P & C account in error. 
 
Alternatively, you can pay by cash or EFTPOS in the office between 8am and 4pm daily. 
 
Kim Dark 
Manager Corporate Services 



ATHLETICS CARNIVAL RESULTS 

YEAR    BOYS  GIRLS YEAR    BOYS GIRLS 

1 CHAMPION Holden C Cailee C 4 CHAMPION Derek D Xaria C 

  RUNNER-UP Braxton M & Jaxon S Quin P   RUNNER-UP Kyan D India-Rose S 

2 CHAMPION Pedro M Jamie T 5 CHAMPION Will P Tyleaa W 

  RUNNER UP Kyle W & Jordan M Evangeline W   RUNNER-UP Tyler B Eileen F 

3 CHAMPION Teddy S Hope L 6 CHAMPION Matthew P Kalani P 

  RUNNER-UP Zac B Adele C   RUNNER-UP Xavier C Shanay I 

 

 
 

 
 



YEAR 6 STUDENTS SAY THANK YOU FOR ALL THE FUNDS RAISED!  
 

 
 

P&C NEWS 
 

What a fantastic day at our faction athletics carnival, which was made even better by the added bonus of some spring 
sunshine! 
A big thank you to all those who volunteered their time and helped out in the P&C Tent we greatly appreciate you taking 
time out of the day to lend us a hand. 
And to the family and friends who came down to support their child(ren) and our school, by purchasing raffle tickets, ice 
cones, numbers and having hair sprayed in faction colours. 
 
Our number square winners were: 
Entertainment book - Lyn C Voucher for Ocean 27 - #95  Caroline Voucher for Grand Cinemas - #72  
Ursula M.F45 Alkimos Training - #7 Pearl F. 
Our 5 fabulous sport themed raffles prizes with thanks to, BCF Butler, Rebel Sport Butler and Alkimos News go to: 
 
1. Jenny D 2. Riana B. 3. Sharon S. 4. Hayley N. 5. Terence P. 
 
We also need to say a huge thank you to Nigel at Thirst Aid and to Mick at Halal Bros. for keeping the adults refreshed 
and fed.  
To Rachel and her team from Atlantis After School Care thanks for your help in the Canteen 
 
Your continued support is very much appreciated. 
Our Sport Carnival Event raised a total of $1,346.30 
 
BUNNINGS SAUSAGE SIZZLE 
 
We are absolutely blown away by the local community's support of our first 
ever Bunnings Sausage Sizzle. Thanks to those who came down on Saturday 
and purchased a snag and/or drink. We were able to raise over $2000 for the 
school!  Not only did we have the help of numerous parents and staff of the 
school, with the running of the sausage sizzle, but we also had extremely 
generous local businesses support the P&C by way of donations.  
 
- Luke from Lendlease for donating a BBQ Kit 
- Woolworths Butler Central for donating the buns 
 
Without each and every one of you, our day would not have been as successful, so we thank you! 



COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

 
 


